

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

#### MEETING

Date: November 20, 1984

Time: 4:00 - Tour 5:30 - Social

6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner

8:00 p.m. - Program

Place: Cathay House Restaurant

228 Albert St. (upstairs)

### **PROGRAM**

George Tamura of the Division of Building Research of the National Research Council will be our guest speaker for the evening.

George Tamura is well known for his past efforts in the fields of infiltration and smoke control, and was recently awarded an ASHRAE "Best Paper Award" for his paper on smoke control in high buildings.

's presentation will be on this same subject and will give us all a chance to have a sneak preview of work that will undoubtedly influence future additions of the National Building Code.

Leslie Jones Program Chairman

#### FIRE!

The second ASHRAE tour of the year investigates the burning issue of flame spread, smoke chemistry and related research undertaken by the NRC fire research. The tour will start at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, November 20, 1984, in the lobby of Building 59 on the Montreal Road Campus of NRC. RSVP: P. Sauer, 224-9649.

# TOURS, TOURS, AND MORE TOURS - HOPEFULLY

If November is here, then it's time to plan the Winter and Spring ASHRAE tour; but where should we go? We would like your help to find or arrange tours which would be of interest to ASHRAE chapter members. If you have a suggestion, please contact P. Sauer at 224-9649.

# AL OAKES AWARD OF EXCELLENCE

The Al Oakes Award of Excellence will be presented at the November meeting.

The Award is presented to a Chapter member for outstanding service on a Chapter Committee in 1983-84.

We are pleased to announce that Dan Oakes will present the Award on behalf of the Chapter.

J. Lunde

814

## **CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE**

We have been all shocked by the news about the sudden passing away of Bev Neill. Bev, a Past President of the Montreal Chapter and a past Regional Vice-Chairman for Membership, has been associated with our Chapter ever since he arrived from Montreal about three years ago. He has been active on the membership committee, which was very successful under his chairmanship.

The committee members are going to miss Bev, but they are determined to finish the year with a new chairman, Keith Murfin, in a fashion which would make him proud.

The Board of Governors reviewed the progress of all committees after six months of their operation. In general, the progress in all committees was found to be satisfactory. The Membership Committee and a newly reorganized Publicity Committee performed in an outstanding way. Most of the other committees still have the bulk of their work ahead of them. Your participation would be appreciated by either

the Program Committee Chairman, Les Jones,

\* the Energy Committee Chairman, Frank Berry, or the Education Committee Chairman, Peter Sauer.

Please give any one of them a call, they may have just the right assignment for you.

As this is the last Newsletter in 1984, let me wish you and your loved ones on behalf of the Board of Governors and all the committee chairmen, a Merry Christmas and all the best in 1985!

Frank Vaculik Chapter President

### THE BEST CHAPTER IN REGION II

Last year the all-round performance of the Ottawa Valley Chapter was the best in Region II. Lloyd Algie, the Regional Chairman will be presenting an award to our Chapter on behalf of the Society at the November meeting. Please attend so that we can properly acknowledge the efforts of the previous years' committees and the leadership of John Lunde, the Chapter President for 1983-84.

# **ASHRAE RESEARCH**

A questionnaire on needed ASHRAE research is enclosed with this Newsletter.

Please complete the questionnaire and return to Ottawa Valley Chapter, Postal Box 3123, Station "C", Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4 or bring the questionnaire to the November meeting. Thank you.

J. Lunde

#### **ENERGY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE**

The Chapter's Energy Management Committee is being organized under the chairmanship of Frank Berry. Two main activities are planned for this year: Something old and something new. We will participate again in the Ottawa Home Energy Show next April to repeat last year's success. We will also organize the participation of local consultants and building owners to compete for the prestigious ASHRAE Energy Awards. New committee members are still required to help make this year's program work. If interested, please call Frank Berry at 998-8156 or Gabriel Laszlo at 998-3988.

Gabriel Laszlo

### REQUEST FOR HELP ON PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Anyone interested in serving on the Program Committee should contact L. Jones at 233-2758. The Program Committee is responsible for obtaining speakers for our monthly meetings and I am looking for a number of members to help me organize this activity and to take responsibility for introducing a single speaker.

L. Jones

## **MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:**

We welcome Keith Murfin as the new Chairman of the Membership Committee at the time of the year when the committee's activities are in high gear. Please give Keith your full support.

Welcome to the following new members: Gregory Barnet, Grant Wilson, Ross King, Richard Dufort, Jack Parrish, Michael Savage, John Lovatt, Mike Cousineau, Bernard Bouchard, Anita Rosenfeld, Robin Craig, Gary Verbrugh, Leo Tessier, Kevin Goodhue.

And to the following new members who have joined this month:

Ted St. Aubin - Civic Hospital Neil Armstrong - York Adam Zraniecki - Student

#### **MEMBERSHIP ROSTER 1984 - 1985**

ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter members have received the new Roster with this month's Newsletter. Non-members may purchase the Roster by calling Randy Snow at 728-3571. The cost is \$5.00.

# REQUEST FROM THE SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE

Preparations are underway to organize a Ladies and Past President's Night in February to be held in the Art Centre, the Dows Lake Pavillion or some other place you might wish to suggest. Please speak to your favourite Lady and let us know whether you intend to come and which is your place of preference. The decision about this event will be based on your input.

# BUILDING OWNERS' AND MANAGERS' ASSOCIATION

BOMA welcomes ASHRAE members as guests at their monthly luncheon meetings and we, of course, reciprocate. The next BOMA meeting is at 12 Noon, December 4, 1984.

Place:

Embassy West Motor Hotel - 1400 Carling Ave.

Speaker:

Peter Rutherford, Chairman of the Commercial

Industrial Development Corporation (CIDC)

Cost:

\$11.00

## **INSTITUTE OF POWER ENGINEERS**

The IPE monthly meetings are held in the evening, usually one week after ASHRAE.

Time: Place: 7:00 P.M., November 27, 1984 E.B. Eddy Hall, Front St., Hull

Speaker:

Paul Baker, Johnson Controls

## **CONSTRUCTION SPECIFICATIONS CANADA**

The Ottawa Chapter of Construction Specifications Canada extends a cordial invitation to ASHRAE members to join them at their next meeting.

Details of the next meeting are as follows:

Date:

Thursday, November 15, 1984.

Time: Place: 5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Ottawa Construction Association,

196 Bronson Avenue, (Side door).

Cost:

\$5.00

Subject:

"CSC in Today's Construction Industry"

### ACES

ACES is an ASHRAE-developed continuing education program you can take at home. There are three modules available at this time:

**HVAC&R** and Heat Recovery Systems

Fluid-Handling Equipment Refrigerating Equipment

Each module consists of 60 multiple choice questions and a biography of references. For further information, check Page 31 of the September 1984 issue of ASHRAE JOURNAL.

#### **NOTICES**

Anyone wishing to submit a notice of interest to the ASHRAE Newsletter, please contact Byron Landry, 728-3571 or Paul Baker, 225-8040.

